Amended Minutes:  Citizens’ Advisory Committee (CAC) Meeting May 8, 2017

•  The minutes of the March meeting were accepted as submitted.

•  New Hires:  Administrators, staff and crew members of the RFA have attended graduations at Bates Academy and North Bend Academy recently to congratulate new recruits who did an outstanding job at academy.  After the graduations, the RFA welcomed six new hires, including Robert Collemore, who is now working fulltime at the Tahuya station.

•  Active Shooter Incident:  There was what turned out to be an inaccurate report of an active shooter situation on the North Mason campus on April 26 which resulted in a campus lockdown.  Over 70 law enforcement officials responded to the scene, as well as other entities, including NMRFA.  Since it gradually became apparent that there were no students hurt, RFA responders continued to control traffic, secure the scene, and staff staging areas for parents.  There will be a community debriefing on May 10 at the school, as well as numerous agency debriefings of the incident.  Although the response was good, we can also study the situation to get better.  C:  Law Enforcement did an active shooter training recently and it’s not like a car accident where you can do triage; schools can go on lockdown even if something happens nearby; community members need training on what to do—not just school kids; perhaps the chaplain can be at the staging area for parents.

• Decontamination Procedures:  A policy of decontamination procedures for firefighters after entering a structure fire is in its draft stage.  When elements like plastic and furniture, burn, toxic materials are given off that can get on and under bunker gear.  There is a heightened risk of cancer in later life for firefighters because of exposure to carcinogens released by fire and smoke.  The washing down procedure of gear and skin is thorough and systematic, taking up to an hour after a fire is out.  The RFA is building up a second set of bunker gear so contaminated gear can be properly washed and there is always a clean pair ready for use; firefighters will continue to receive the appropriate physicals and blood work to safeguard their health; Captains are being trained as to what is a significant risk of contamination at any fire.

•  Wildland Firefighter Program:  This wildland program is a student firefighter program for graduating high school seniors who are interested.  Parents accompany the students to initial interviews so they all know that the program entails rigorous training, including attending wildland camp, and that students serve with experienced firefighters.  The success of the program has helped us gain firefighting assistance, especially in Eastern Washington, and has assisted students because they receive a $2,000 scholarship at the end of the season.  It’d s good resume builder for the students as well.  

•  Practice Burn:  At our recent practice/training burn of a county structure on Sandhill Road, all who participated had a helpful 10-hour day in attacking and extinguishing fires safely.

•  Tahuya Day:  Will be on Saturday July 1 this year; Taste of Hood Canal:  will be in Belfair State Park on August 12 with a $5 admission.

•  Trail Opening:  Saturday at 10:00 am the 4x4 trail will be opened off of Spilman Road.

Next CAC meeting is Monday July 10, 5:00 pm at the Collins Lake Station.

